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amount of the force used by CDP officers falls short of these standards.  Although CDP has 

taken some steps to improve the Division’s use of force policies and procedures, these initiatives, 

by themselves, have been insufficient. 
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called to help provide service involving such an individual 
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rare. 
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certainty that they breed more distrust in the community, we are asking that the Division work 

with us to address these concerns as well. 

We also found that CDP does not consistently provide its officers with all of the basic 

support, training, equipment and infrastructure they require to effectively and constitutionally 

police the community.  Over time, this further erodes the morale of the police force and can 

contribute to diminished professionalism when officers face difficult situations.  While we 

acknowledge that Cleveland in general, and CDP in particular, face significant budget 

constraints, we believe both that limited resources can be more efficiently used and that the City 

must invest more in its police force.  As much as any building, public works project, stadium, or 

infrastructure, having effective, professional and constitutional policing is key to the success and 

vitality of any American city, including Cleveland.   

 We recognize that the Division has started to implement some reforms to address 

concerns raised by the Department of Justice, the community, and others, but much more is 

needed.  The failure to swiftly take even more remedial action places residents at risk of 

excessive force and further alienates the Division from the communities it serves.  Making 

constitutional policing a core Division value, and building systems of real accountability that 

carry out that value, will support the vast majority of CDP officers who strive to and do uphold 

their oaths to protect and serve the City of Cleveland.  This will foster trust with the community, 

allowing all CDP officers to perform their jobs more safely and effectively. 

 


